
 

 

 

CORNERSTONE MASONIC 
LODGE #157 

202 SE 84TH Ave. 

Portland, OR 97216 

 

ELECTED OFFICERS: 

WORSHIPFUL MASTER 
Scott Kennedy 

619 – 517 – 2761 

 

SENIOR WARDEN 
David Gillette 

503 – 777 – 7842 

 

JUNIOR WARDEN 
Joseph Aguirre 

503 – 484 – 3620 

 

SECRETARY 
Joe Watson 

503 – 518 – 3049 

 

TREASURER 
Eric Headley 

503 – 927 – 9552 

   

 

TRESTLEBOARD 
March 2020 

 

From the East: 

Beware the Ides of March!  

Actually, we do not have anything scheduled for March 15th, but we do have 
a busy month ahead of us.  There is something happening on every Monday 
in March, and that extends to the Ides of April. We started with the officer’s 
meeting on the second, and the stretch ends with the Official Visit of our 
District Deputy, RWB Matt Wand, at our April Stated meeting on the 13th.  In 
between we have our Stated Meeting on the 9th, an EA degree on the 16th, 
our Sacred Geometry Discussion Group on the 23rd and an FC degree on the 
30th. 

Even though we do not currently have anything scheduled for April 20th, I 
hope that everyone will put the 18th and 19th into their calendars.  The 
Amaranth Court will be installing Brother Barclay’s wife, SuZahn, as Royal 
Matron on the 18th.  On April 19th, we will be having our Annual Spring 
(formerly Easter) Breakfast to support the Transitional School. 

Sincerely, 

Scott Kennedy 

Worshipful Master, Cornerstone Lodge #157 AF&AM 

 

From the South: 

Greetings from the South! 

It's been an exciting and busy year already with Cornerstone Lodge, with 
new candidates on the horizon and new members already showing great 
proficiency. In addition to that, we've had a couple of successful official visits 
to our welcoming and accommodating Lodges.  

Busy already like bees in spring! I can already see this being a bright 
fulfilling year, looking forward to seeing what the rest of this year brings!  

As we approach the last month of winter we already see the days getting 
longer and a little warmer, this progressiveness reminds me of how our craft 
is a continuation of the building of community, education, and selfless 
service. This ongoing effort is one of the many reasons I became and stay 
proud to be a Freemason.  

 

"Without continual growth and progress, such words as improvement, 
achievement, and success have no meaning." -Bro Benjamin Franklin 

 

Joseph Aguirre 

Junior Warden  

  



 

 

 

Christina Court #8 

ELECTED OFFICERS: 

ROYAL MATRON 
HL Wendy Bednarik 

503 – 985 – 3100 (home) 
503 – 936 – 7720 (cell) 

orgrapesembroidery@gmail.com 

 

ROYAL PATRON 
SK Tom Barclay 

503 – 255 – 4377 (home) 
503 – 936 – 9638 (cell) 

tomtheboss50@gmail.com 

 

SECRETARY 
HL Doreen Kundelius 

503 – 357 – 7482 
dkundelius@comcast.net 

 

ASSOCIATE MATRON 
SuZahn Barclay 

503 – 255 – 4377 (home) 
503 – 867 – 3102 (cell) 

dragonladyswb@gmail.com 
 
 
 

From the Amaranth Court: 

Hello everyone and greetings from Christina Court! 

Isn't it nice to see that Spring is popping out some beautiful flowers? We are 
gearing up for our Grand Court Session in March with our own Patti Nielsen 
being installed as Grand Royal Matron of Oregon and our Installation of new 
officers at Christina Court with HL Suzahn Barclay as RM elect and SK Doug 
Nielsen RP elect on April 18th. Our Estate Sale #2 will be held the end of May 
at Bednarik Vineyards. The 123rd Supreme Court Assembly will be held July 
5th – 9th in Portland this year, at the Jantzen Beach Red Lion Hotel. 

We invite all the Masonic Bodies to our "All Masonic Bodies Night" on 
Thursday March 12 at 7:30 at the Boulder Falls Inn - Lebanon Oregon.  We 
would be proud to see you there. 

We are all please to call y'all our friends. 

Best regards with lots of Hugs 

 

Wendy Bednarik Royal Matron, 

Tom Barclay Royal Patron 

Christina Court #8 

 

 

 

Cornerstone Building Calendar 

(also available at: www.cornerstone157.org) 

 

  



 

 

Job’s Daughters Bethel #1 

OFFICERS: 

HONORED QUEEN 
Jazmine Pickard  

 

GUARDIAN 
Chelsea Phelps  

503 – 206 – 9416 
 

ASSOCIATE GUARDIAN 
(TBD) 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Mt. Hood Chapter DeMolay 

ELECTED OFFICERS: 

MASTER COUNCILOR 
Kyle Thygesen 

 
CHAPTER (DAD) ADVISOR 

Jeff Gannaway 
503 – 753 – 4122 

 

CHAPTER CHAIRMAN 
Jeff Crowder 

503 – 756 – 3561 

 

 

From Job’s Daughters: 

Bethel one is going to be keeping busy for the month of March! We have our 
annual state initiation on March 7, which we hold in Salem with the Rainbow 
and DeMolay. We hope to see many new daughters initiated to our order as 
well as our sister and brother organizations. The weekend of March 20 will be 
our Grand Bethel Weekend where we will find out who will be our next Grand 
Bethel Honored Queen and Grand Bethel Senior Princess. Our own Audrey 
has put her name in for Grand Bethel Honored Queen, so send good 
thoughts her way! Thank you for all of your donations to our can and bottle 
drive to get us to Supreme Session! We made $245 in one donation thanks 
to a wonderful majority member from the 1950s. The Bethel stopped by her 
apartment and got to chat with her while we picked up her donation. We love 
hearing how Jobies has kept some traditions while still making new ones. We 
continue to accept donations to help get Bethel 1 to Supreme at the end of 
July. All our daughters would be attending Supreme for the first time and are 
excited that it will be for the 100th year of Job’s Daughters. Have a happy 
and wonderful March everyone! 

  

Sincerely, 

Jazmine Pickard                                                                     

HQ of Bethel #1 Spring 2020                                              

 

From Mt. Hood Chapter DeMolay: 

 

Greetings on behalf of Mt. Hood Chapter! 

We are excited to announce that on March 7th is DJR, where Titan Bowers 
will be initiated in Salem.  March 14th we're going to meet up (somewhere) to 
shoot baskets or (weather depending) go bowling.  March 20th we will be 
attending Vancouver Chapter's installation at Kenton Lodge and March 22nd 
we're working at the "Couve Clover run" in Vancouver as a fund raiser. 

Kyle Thygesen 

Master Councilor 


